
 

 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners 
 

Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Regulations 
 

The Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners (Board), located at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521, 

(775) 688-2559, is proposing a regulation pertaining to Chapter 630 of the Nevada Administrative Code (NAC). 

The public workshop has been set for 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April 3, 2024, at the Board’s Reno office 

located at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521, and video-conferenced to the at the Board’s Las Vegas 

office located at 325 E. Warm Springs Road, Suite 225, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119.  The purpose of this 

workshop is to solicit comments from interested persons on the following general topics that may be addressed 

in the proposed regulations: 

 

 R068-23 This regulation draft prescribes the conditions under which the Board of Medical 

Examiners will deem a license to be in good standing;  revises provisions regarding the 

issuance, renewal, denial, and expiration of certain licenses;  revises the requirements 

relating to continuing education of physicians and physician assistants;  requires 

informed consent before a physician or physician assistant provides certain care or 

treatment to a patient;  prohibits a physician or physician assistant from requiring or 

asking a patient to waive certain rights;  makes revisions concerning the reimbursement 

of certain witnesses at a hearing of the board;  revises provisions governing the approval 

of a physician to supervise certain physicians assistants or collaborate with certain 

advanced practice registered nurses under certain circumstances;  revises the time by 

which a collaborating physician must notify the Board of the termination of the 

collaboration with an advanced practice registered nurse;  requires a collaborating 

physician to limit the controlled substances that certain advanced practice registered 

nurses may prescribe;  clarifies provisions prohibiting the falsification of medical 

records;  requires a perfusionist to notify the Board of any update to his or her primary 

location of practice after changing such a location;  repeals certain provisions governing 

disciplinary action against physician assistants and practitioners of respiratory care;  and 

provides other matters properly relating thereto. 

 

A copy of all materials relating to the proposed regulations may be obtained at the workshop or by contacting 

the Board at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521, and by telephone at (775) 688-2559.  A reasonable fee 

for copying may be charged. 

 

This Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on the Proposed Regulations has been sent to all persons on the 

agency’s mailing list for administrative regulations and posted at the following locations: 

 

State Library, Archives and Public Records - Carson City, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners - Reno, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners - Las Vegas, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners Website - https://medboard.nv.gov/ 

https://medboard.nv.gov/

